

Caldy Road West Kirby Wirral CH48 2HE

Telephone: 0151 625 6993 Fax: 0151 625 0332

E-mail: Schooloffice@avalon-school.co.uk

14<sup>th</sup> December 2016

Headteacher: Mrs J Callaway BA Hons QTS

RE: Early morning VR sessions and after school St Anselm's / Upton Hall

Dear Parents,

## **Morning Club**

As I have done in previous years, I will be running early morning maths and English sessions following the Christmas break. The sessions will start at 8:15am on Mondays and Fridays and children will then carry straight on into the normal timetable. It important that children arrive in good time so we can start promptly at 8:15 as arriving late can be disruptive. Children will not need any additional equipment for these sessions.

They are, of course, optional and are being run alongside the timetabled practice within curriculum time. If there are any changes to the timings or if a session is not on for any reason, I will endeavour to give you as much notice as possible either via the newsletter or via email.

It is not necessary to sign up for these sessions, children may just turn up.

The first one will be on Monday 16 January 2016 at 8:15am.

## After school club

As I have done in previous years, I will also be running early morning VR sessions following the Christmas break. The sessions will be 3.40-4.30 on Wednesdays. Children will not need any additional equipment for these sessions. During these sessions, I will be focusing on the GL Assessment style of VR (similar to the type you will find in the Upton Hall / St Anselm's exam). Although all children are welcome, it is particularly suitable for children wish to sit entrance exams for those schools. Children may bring a snack to have before these sessions.

Regards,

Mr M Ashton

**Deputy Headteacher** 





